Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of December 14, 2020
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on December 14, 2020.  Staff Present:  Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore, Barbara Dewyea, Candy Vear, Donna Whitcomb, Freeda Powers and Tracey Morin.
1.
Ricky opened the meeting at 5:30pm.   Barbara Dewyea submitted her letter of resignation from the Selectboard and left from the meeting.  Her letter of resignation will be acted upon at the 12/29 meeting.
2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda: Under Other Business (#5)

a. Dog Officer Update


b. Town Meeting Day Options & Procedures
3.
Assessor’s Assistant Position:  The Board wished to go into executive session per 1 V.S.A. § 312(b) to discuss employee transitions.  Ricky made a motion to enter executive session.  Clayton seconded the motion. The Board voted 2-0 and entered executive session at 5:31pm.  The Board exited executive session at 6:06pm.  Clayton made a motion to offer Sarah Hyde the Assessors’ Assistant position 1-2 days per week, more as needed seasonally, at $16.00/hr.; working in the Assessors’ Office and with the Town Clerk for cross-training.  Ricky seconded the motion.  The Board voted 2-0. 
4.
Budget Update: The Board went over the proposed budget for FY21.
5.
Other Business: 

a. Dog Officer Update: Candy read a message to the Board, received from the Dog Officer, Jayson Hill.  The message indicated he has been tested for COVID 19, with negative results, after visiting Maine last week.


b. Town Meeting Day Options & Procedures: The Board discussed options for Town Meeting Day.  At this time, options include: Australian Ballot, delaying the date to May, or going forward with plans for a floor-vote at the school, with a maximum capacity of 75.  Candy will participate in an online training offered on Dec. 17th, which will outline the Australian Ballot voting process and answer frequently asked questions.  This discussion will continue at the 12/29 meeting.

c. LFCUD: The State is making one last offer for donated wifi equipment to the Town of Eden, using funds available due to COVID 19.  This is the same offer that was proposed to towns throughout the state several months ago as COVID 19 revealed digital access disparities in rural areas.  No action was taken.
6.
Adjourn:  Ricky made a motion to adjourn.  Clayton seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 7:43pm.
Minutes Approved as written on 12/29/2020 by: Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore.

Freeda Powers, Town Administrative Assistant
2
December 14, 2020
Town of Eden, Approved Selectboard Meeting Minutes
Page 1

